
City of Pensacola

Memorandum

222 West Main Street
Pensacola, FL  32502

File #: 21-00083 Architectural Review Board 1/21/2021

TO: Architectural Review Board Members

FROM: Gregg Harding, RPA, Historic Preservation Planner

DATE: 1/13/2021

SUBJECT:

400 Bayfront Parkway
Pensacola Historic District / Zone HC-1
Exterior Renovations and Accessory Structure Additions to a Noncontributing Structure

RECOMMENDATION:

Mallory Studer is requesting approval for exterior renovations and the additions of accessory
structures. The scope of work includes landscape and hardscape changes, the addition of event
spaces in the front and rear, as well as associated accessory structures such as a bathroom facility
and pavilion. Changes to the main noncontributing structure primarily include rebuilding the front
porch stairway and front door entryway. For the proposed accessory structures, materials include
fiber cement siding, metal roofing, and clad wood windows and louvered wood shutters where
indicated.

Please find attached all relevant documentation for your review.

BACKGROUND:

Sec. 12-3-10(1)(d)(2) Pensacola Historic District, Decisions, General consideration
Sec. 12-3-10(1)(e)(2) PHD, Protection of trees and (e)(6) PHD, Landscaping
Sec. 12-3-10(1)(g) PHD, Restoration, rehab, alterations, and additions to noncontributing structures
with exception to streetscape elements
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